Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Planning Application, Bhrama Samaj

Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1. All correspondence from or to Rashmikant Joshi regarding planning applications or the Bhrama Samaj from 01/01/2017 to 15/02/2018
If it is not possible to search generally for these emails then please search for the terms "planning" and "application" together, "planning" and "approval" together, "Bhrama Samaj", "Belgrave Road", and "Madhu Shastri", 
2. All correspondence between Mr Joshi and the director of housing from 01/01/2017 to 15/02/2018
3. All correspondence from, to or between staff in your planning department discussing Bhrama Samaj or Rashmikant Joshi or referencing the Lord Mayor for the same dates
If it is not possible to search generally then please search for "Bhrama Samaj", "Rashmikant Joshi", "Madhu Shastri", "Mr Shastri", "Lord Mayor", "Councillor Joshi"
Answer:
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 31 of the Act is being applied – law enforcement

Disclosure of the requested information to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the Act must be viewed) would be likely to have significant negative impact on the prevention and detection of crime and to on-going investigations being conducted.

The Council considers there is a strong public interest in avoiding prejudice to the prevention of crime and that this outweighs the public interest in disclosure to the wider world at this time.  
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

